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MEMORANDUM 
 

 
TO:  The Honorable L. Louise Lucas 
 Chair, Senate Finance and Appropriations Committee 
   

 The Honorable Vivian E. Watts 
 Chair, House Appropriations Committee 
 
FROM: Scott Fleming 

DATE: May 28, 2024 

SUBJECT: Update on the Virginia Military Survivors and Dependents Education 
Program – Stipend awards 

 
The Virginia Acts of Assembly, Chapter 1, 2023, requires that the State Council of 

Higher Education receive reports of eligible students from public institutions of higher 
education for the Virginia Military Survivors and Dependent Education Program - 
Stipend.  Specifically, Item 142.E. states as follows: 

 
4. Each institution of higher education shall report the number of recipients for 
this program to the State Council of Higher Education for Virginia by April 1 of 
each year. The State Council of Higher Education for Virginia shall report this 
information to the Chairmen of the House Appropriations and Senate Finance 
Committees by May 15 of each year. 
 
By way of reminder, the enclosed table presents the use of the VMSDEP stipend 

and does not reflect usage of the VMSDEP tuition waiver, which carries both higher 
usage and higher costs. The VMSDEP stipend is available to students meeting the 
requirements under Tier 2 only. Tier 1 recipients are dependents of veterans whose 
disability occurred due to service-related injuries, while Tier 2 recipients are 
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dependents of veterans whose injuries occurred due to military operations against 
terrorism, on a peacekeeping mission, as a result of a terrorist act, or in any armed 
conflict. 

 
In accordance with the stipend-reporting requirement, please find the attached 

report, which summarizes our findings. Please note that due to an ongoing student 
application review and acceptance process, the Department of Veterans Services (DVS) 
and public institutions of higher education continue to provide SCHEV with updated 
student eligibility reports throughout the month of May and SCHEV anticipates making 
summer awards. As of May 15, 2024, the records reflect a total of 4,800 recipients with 
$7,384,751 combined in fall and spring term awards. These numbers are anticipated to 
grow slightly when summer awards are confirmed. The awards are funded by the 
$7,680,000 appropriation for FY 2024. 

 
This partial year report of 4,800 confirmed stipend awards represents a 40% 

increase over FY 2023 and continues a four-year growth trend as follows: FY 2021 - 
13.7%, FY 2022 - 55.9%, FY 2023 - 37.5%, and FY 2024 - 40.1%, year-over-year. The 
current growth trend is anticipated to continue into the next biennium. Accordingly, 
SCHEV requested and was granted a $2 million funding increase for the VMSDEP 
stipend award.   

 
If there are any questions, please feel free to contact Mr. Lee Andes, Interim 

Director of Finance Policy & Innovation at (804) 225-2614 or leeandes@schev.edu. 
 
 
Enclosure 
 
c: The Honorable Aimee Guidera, Secretary of Education 
 Michael Maul, Director, Department of Planning and Budget 
 Chuck Zingler, Commissioner, Department of Veterans Services 
 Steven Combs, Department of Veterans Services 
 Tony Maggio, House Appropriations Committee 
 Wendy Kang, Senate Finance and Appropriations Committee 
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